UPPER MIFFLIN TOWNSHIP

455 WHISKEY RUN ROAD

NEWVILLE, PA 17241

December 18, 2018 Meeting Minutes

 The Board of Supervisors of Upper Mifflin Township met Tuesday, December 18, 2018, at the Township Building, 455 Whiskey Run Road, Newville, PA  17241.   Heidi called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 

Present: Heidi Clevenger; Todd Chestnut; Stephanie L. Bitner and Dale Bailey
Approval of Minutes:    Todd motioned to approve the November 20, 2018, Meeting Minutes, Heidi seconded; all were in favor.

Treasurer’s Report:  Todd motioned to approve the November 20, 2018 Treasurer’s Report, Heidi seconded; all were in favor. 

Visitors: Steve Wiser, Martin Lichtenberger
Martin Lichtenberger was present to discuss with the supervisors that he wants to sell his home and a couple of acres with it so that he and his wife can move into the trailer on his property.  Supervisor Todd Chestnut advised him to get in touch with the Planning Commission of Cumberland County, as well as, our township planning commission.  Secretary, Stephanie, will be talking to Jay Mowery of the Planning Commission.
Correspondence:  Christmas Cards, Hoober new service Representative; Dirt and Gravel Low Volume Roads Grants, due April 1, 2019; Friendship Hose January 11, 2019 at 6:30 pm. RSVP by December 28, 2018.
Old Business:  Todd motioned to pass the 2019 Budget as final, Heidi seconded; all were in favor; motion passed.
District #3 septic has 22 remaining to pump and letters went out on Nov. 3, 2018.  Table the Mifflin Gym pumping question.
New Business:  There was no new business.
Solicitor’s Report:  Sean Shultz was not in attendance.
Road Master Report:  Dale had nothing to report.
Permit Report:  There were no new permit applications to report.
Emergency Management:  Bob Shively attended a traffic management course on September 21, 2018.  He also attended the Hazmat Summit at the Army War College on October 23, 2018.  There were 150 in attendance at the event.  WEMA took care of lighting and electric at the Newville Halloween Parade on October 29, 2018.  And, he informed that he attended Esh’s annual Christmas Dinner on December 17, 2018.  There will be another annual dinner at Esh’s on February 17, 2019.
Approval of bills for payment:  Todd motioned to approve the bills for payment, Heidi                                                                                                                                          seconded; all were in favor.

Adjournment:    Todd motioned to adjourn the meeting, Heidi seconded, all were in favor. The meeting was adjourned at 7:28 P.M.

SECRETARY,

Stephanie L. Bitner
